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Mr. Chairman,

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the European Union and its Member States.

The Candidate Countries Turkey, the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia*,
Montenegro , Serbia and Albania*, the country of the Stabilisation and Association Process
and potential candidate Bosnia and Herzegovina, as well as Ukraine, the Republic of Moldova
and Georgia, align themselves with this statement.

We take note with appreciation of the report by the Secretary-General on the Administration
of Justice at the United Nations (A/73/217) and on the activities of the Office of the United
Nations Ombudsman and Mediation Services (A/73/167), as well as of the reports by the
Internal Justice Council (A/73/203 and A/73/218).

We continue to attach great importance to the efficient functioning of the system of
administration ofjustice at the United Nations as established in 2007 by Resolution 61/261. In
this regard, we emphasise the importance for the United Nations to have an efficient and
effective system of administration ofJustice, so as to ensure, through the remedies provided to
staff, that individuals and the organisation are held accountable for their actions in accordance
with rules in force within the Organisation.

We consider that the informal resolution of disputes is a crucial element of the system of
administration ofjustice since all possible use should be made of the informal system in order
to avoid unnecessary, costly litigation. We emphasise again the principles of independence,
neutrality, confidentiality and informality which must guide the work of the Office. We
welcome the activities of the Office of the United Nations Ombudsman and Mediation
Services in this regard and support its efforts in promoting informal resolution, outreach
activities and capacity building for managers. We note the significant increase of the opening
of cases by the Office in 2017, mainly emanating fi-om offices away fi-om headquarters. As in
previous years, the top three issues reported to the Office in 2017 remain the same. In this
regard, it is satisfactory that there is a decline in the number of cases regarding evaluative
relationships. With regard to mediation 



2017 while welcoming the efforts of the Secretary General to promote foil-mental health and
well-being for staff 



we would like to reaffirm that the Organisation should always provide answers to non-staff
personnel and where appropriate should not refrain from proposing possible remedies. We can
support the proposals made by the UN Secretary General relating to the conclusions and
actions to be taken by the General Assembly with regard to the amendment to Article 7 of the
Rules of Procedure and the responsibility of the Secretary General as Chief Administrative
Officer of the Organisation.

Finally, Mr. Chairman, we take note of the recommendations made by the Internal Justice
Council in its report A/73/218.

I thank you Mr. Chairman.


